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Statement by the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka

27th Session of the Universal Periodic Review

Review of Bahrain – 1 May 2017  
Mr. President,

At the outset, the delegation of Sri Lanka wishes to welcome the delegation of Bahrain and notes with appreciation its national report and the oral update. 
During the period under consideration, there have been positive developments with regard to strengthening legislations, institutions and implementation of policies. In particular, we welcome the efforts of the Government of Bahrain to strengthen the rule of law and the independence of the judiciary through legislative measures including the promulgation of Legislative Decree No. 44 of 2012. 

The establishment of a National Institution for Human Rights and the progressive efforts to promote gender equality are steps in the right direction. In this context, we would appreciate, if the delegation could inform what proactive measures the Government of Bahrain has taken to improve the status of women in society and empower them to engage in political work and legislative process of the country ? 
Taking note of the engagements that Bahrain has as a migrant labour receiving country, Sri Lanka wishes to make the following two recommendations : 

1. Continue to improve measures to protect the rights of the foreign migrant workers including putting in place the necessary domestic legislations on access to healthcare and legal aid;

2. Further improve measures aimed at combating human trafficking including victim assistance. 
Finally, we wish Bahrain success in its UPR engagement.

Thank you.

